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January 26, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are greatly concerned for the safety of Martin Barrios Hernandez after he was seriously assaulted outside his home on December 30, 2003.  The attack was the culmination of several verbal threats against him directly linked to his work as coordinator of the Comisión de Derechos  Humanos y  Laborales del Valle 

de Tehuacan, in the state of Puebla.  The complaint indicates that the attack followed a number of threats Martin Barrios had received as a result of the Commission’s work defending 25 people who had been fired from maquiladoras (assembly-for-export plants) in Ajalpan and in Tehuacan.  Since the attacker made no effort to enter the house or to steal anything from Barrios, the Commission believes the attacker was paid to carry out the assault in order to intimidate Barrios, his family and other members of the Commission.

In January 2003, the Commission and the Canadian-based organization Maquila Solidarity Network produced a joint report describing problems faced by the workers, including poor salaries, long working hours, restrictions on forming trade unions, child labor and health risks posed by chemicals used in the laundries as well as environmental issues arising from the maquilas.  The increased international attention which this report brought on the industry was upsetting to local factory owners. 

We urge you to:

· immediately launch a full and impartial investigation into the attack on Martin Barrios and ensure that all those responsible be brought to justice, including the intellectual authors of the crime;

· take immediate measures to guarantee the safety of Martin Barrios, his family and other members of the Comisión de Derechos Humanos y Laborales del Valle de Tehuacan, in accordance with their wishes;

· follow the UN Declaration on the Rights and Responsibilities of Individuals, Groups and Institutions to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Liberties, which recognizes the legitimacy of the activities of human rights defenders and their right to carry out their activities without any restrictions or fear of reprisals.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

Copies:Mexican Ambassador Juan José Bremer Martino ~ fax: 1 202 728 1698

U.S. Ambassador Antonio Garza, Jr. ~ fax: 011 52 55 508002005

Comisión de Derechos Humanos y Laborales del Valle de Tehuacan ~ via US mail
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The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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